
 
 

 

 

 
ACC to pay two installments IDA indebtedness  
 
Arabian Cement Company (ACC), which had recently held a press conference to discuss its issues regarding their local and 

international legal cases related to the Government of Egypt, has just announced that they have reached an agreement with the 

Egyptian Industrial Development Authority. ACC had requested to pay EGP 8 million per month until a verdict is issued in their local 

case at the State Council Administrative Court. The request was presented to the IDA Board of Directors and the decision was issued 

approving the company’s request. “This is a great step forward in the mitigation of our dispute with the GoE. For years, we have been 

attempting to solve our issues with the GoE without any success. At long last now and thanks to IDA’s new management team, we 

have reached a solution.” stated Jose Magrina, ACC CEO. ACC’s legal issues began in 2006 when the company first filed for the 

operations license, which was not awarded to them because at the time industry law dictated that the license was not needed. In 2007, 



 
 

after the construction of the factory was finished, a tender for operation licenses was held and ACC was not allowed to participate and 

was forced to abide by the results of the tender retroactively. ACC has provided the IDA with a payable cheque for the value of the 

two installments for October and November 2011. Arabian Cement Company (ACC) was first established in 1997 by a group of 

Egyptian entrepreneurs, who aspired to establish a leading Egyptian cement company. The cement factory produces five million tons 

of first quality cement, approximately 10% of Egypt’s production. The company is a joint venture between Cementos La Union, a 

Spanish investor holding the majority of shares, and a group of Egyptian investors. 

 


